
 

February 10, 2012 

 

 

 

 

The Honorable Lana Gordon, Chairperson 

House Committee on Education Budget 

Statehouse, Room 151-S 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Representative Gordon: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for HB 2566 by House Committee on Education 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning HB 2566 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 Under current law, virtual students are counted in the formula for assessed valuation per 

pupil for computing a district’s capital improvement aid.  HB 2566 would exclude the number of 

virtual students who do not reside in a school district from the computation of a district’s capital 

improvement aid.   

 

 According to the Department of Education, enactment of HB 2566 would not change the 

amount of capital improvement aid to school districts.  However, some individual school districts 

may receive a slight increase in state aid payments, while others may have a slight reduction. 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

 Steven J. Anderson, CPA, MBA 

 Director of the Budget 

 

cc: Dale Dennis, Education  


